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The end of the school year is quickly 

approaching. . .17 more school days to be 

exact!  But this week is an extra special week.  

It is Teacher Appreciation Week!  

Attached to the newsletter is a list of 

suggestions on ways to celebrate our 

teachers each day.  Let them know how much 

you truly appreciate all that they do! 

The weather is finally starting to warm up on a more consistent basis.  As you 

are getting your kiddos dressed in the morning, please keep the school dress 

code in mind.  Shorts and dresses must be fingertip length, any top worn with 

leggings must be fingertip length, and all sleeveless shirts must have straps 

measuring the width of the students four fingers.  Please contact the office with 

any questions.  

We will be finishing up CAASPP testing for third and fourth graders this week, 

as well as administering the GATE assessment to all second grade students.  

A good night’s rest and a healthy breakfast are key components to successful 

test taking.  We wish all of our students a successful testing week.  

 

 Mrs. Stroup 
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UPCOMING   
EVENTS: 

April 29th ~ May 10th 
CAASPP Testing for 3rd & 4th 
grades 
 
May 6th ~ 10th 
Staff Appreciation Week 
 
May 7th  
2nd Grade GATE Testing 
 
May 10th 
Character Dress Up Day 
 

May 14th 
Board Meeting at District Office @ 
6:00pm 
 

May 15th & 16th 
Talent Show @ 8:30am 
 
May 21st 
Spring Concert 1:00 ~ 2:00pm 
 
May 27th 
NO SCHOOL ~ Memorial Day 
Observed 
 
May 30th 
Last Day of School ~ Summer Begins 
 



 

Library  

Year End Schedule 

 

May 6th 
Library Closed for Inventory 

 

May 20th ~ May 24th 
ALL TEXTBOOKS ARE DUE  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

              

 

 

 

 

 

May 7th 

JOLTS COFFEE 

Jolts Coffee will be coming out to 
Monticello on Tuesday, 5/7.  ALL staff 

members are able to get ANY DRINK of 
their choosing.  Parents are also welcome 

to purchase drinks.  Jolts will arrive at 
7:00am.  We’ve asked her to stay until 

8:30am 

 

LUNCH MENU 

May 6th – May 10th 

 

Monday: Bean & Cheese Burrito 

 Chicken Smackers 
 

Tuesday: Mini Cheeseburgers 

  Cheese Bread Sticks with Marinara Sauce 

Wednesday: Taco Salad 

  Flat Bread Pizza 

Thursday: Spaghetti with Meat Sauce 

  Taco Nada 

Friday: Dominos Pepperoni Pizza 

  Dominos Cheese Pizza 

Daily Lunch $2.80              Al la Carte Milk:  $0.75 

Starting on 4.29.19, 
paid students will no longer be allowed 
to charge their meals if they don’t have 
money in their account. You can add 
money to their account either online 
(mymealtime.com) or your child may 
bring money to their school to be 
deposited.  If your student is on the 
Free Meal Program please disregard 
this.  If you have questions, please 
contact Debbi Rogers @ 
drogers@sjcoe.net or 209.839.8759.  

mailto:drogers@sjcoe.net
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April 1, 2019  

Dear Jefferson School District Families:  

From April 29
th

 to May 17
th

, students in 3
rd

 to 8
th

 grade will be participating 

in the Smarter Balanced Summative Assessments in Math and ELA, which 

are part of the California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress (CAASPP) System. School sites will 

send out important reminders and a more detailed schedule for students.   

Why are the tests important?  

The tests were created with teacher input to…  

 

level.  

 

 

 analytical writing, and problem solving skills, which are needed for  

success in college and a 21st century career.  

The test has different kinds of questions, including traditional multiple-choice questions as well as ones that require 

students to explain their answers, show their work, and compose essays.   

What should I expect after my student takes the test?  

New for next school year, you will receive access to view an electronic score report in the parent portal for your 

student. The report will show how the student is doing in each area and where help is needed. Depending on the 

student’s results, teachers can use this information to provide targeted help to address specific needs.  

But remember, the results from this test aren’t meant to tell the whole story. Your child’s scores are meant to be one 

of several ways for you and your child’s teacher to see how your student is progressing in school. Test scores, along 

with student report cards and teacher’s observations of your child’s performance in the classroom, are used together 

to form a complete picture of your child’s achievement.     

Students in grades three through eight who have an IEP that designates the use of an alternate assessment are eligible 

to take the California Alternate Assessments (CAAs) in ELA and mathematics. The goal of the CAAs is to ensure 

that students with the most significant cognitive disabilities attain increasingly higher achievement levels and leave 

high school ready for academic or career options. The test items are aligned with the Common Core State Standards 

for ELA and mathematics and are based on the Core Content Connectors, which were developed with three tiers of 

complexity. If you would like  
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more information or resources about alternate assessments, please visit the CDE’s CAASPP Alternate Assessments Web 

page at http://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/tg/ca/altassessment.asp.  

In addition to the mathematics and ELA assessments, students in grades 5 and 8 will also take the California Science Test 

(CAST) or the CAA for Science Test. California’s new state standards for science call for students to think and work like 

scientists and engineers, asking questions and learning through hands-on investigation and discovery. This is the first year 

the CAST will be operational and students will receive a score report. The CAA is in the second year of field testing and 

will not provide scores for your child; it is an important step in developing an assessment that will fairly and accurately 

measure how students are achieving on the new science standards. For additional information about the new science tests 

and sample questions, please visit the CDE’s CAASPP Science Assessment Web page at 

http://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/tg/ca/caasppscience.asp.  

Students in grades 5 and 7 are also currently preparing and participating in the California fitness test. The Physical Fitness 

Test (PFT) for students in California schools is the FitnessGram®. The main goal of the test is to help students in starting 

lifelong habits of regular physical activity. Additional information can be found online at 

https://www.cde.ca.gov/TA/tg/pf/  

Where can I learn more?  

For information about the specific testing schedule for your child please contact the school or your child’s teacher. I also 

encourage you to take a look at a practice test for your child’s grade level. The practice tests are posted on the California 

Department of Education’s Smarter Balanced Practice Tests Web page at http://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/tg/sa/practicetest.asp. 

To find out more details about the Smarter Balanced test, visit the “Be a Learning Hero” Web site at 

http://bealearninghero.org/classroom/smarterbalanced.  

Pursuant to California Education Code Section 60615, parents/guardians may annually submit to the school a written 

request to excuse their child from any or all of the CAASPP assessments. If you have any questions about your child’s 

participation, please contact the school.   

At Jefferson School District, our goal is for all students to achieve their full potential. The Smarter Balanced tests are just 

one way that we are able to better understand if we are meeting that goal. Thank you for all you do to partner with us in 

your child’s education.    

Thank you,  

Sarah Steen  

Sarah Steen Coordinator of Curriculum, Categoricals and Special Projects  

Jefferson School District 1219 Whispering Wind Drive Tracy, CA 95377 209.836.3388 office 209.836.2930 fax  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                               

                      

             MONTICELLO   PARENTS  

              & STUDENTS, 

Game Club will be available on May 9th for 2nd 

and 4th graders during their lunch time.  This will 

be the last game day for the year.  I would 

welcome some feedback for the up and coming 

school year 

Miss Lani Martin 

 M.A., CCC-SLP 

Speech-Language Pathologist 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


